

RICK SCOTT GOVERNOR

August 5, 2013

Mr. Jim Schwartz Comphax Communications 1373 Southwest 12th Avenue Pompano Beach, Florida 33069

Dear Mr. Schwartz:

Congratulations on Comphax Communications recently being included in the *South Florida Business Journal's* list of top business telephone companies. You are to be commended for building a company that has become recognizable within your community since 1988. Because entrepreneurship is the foundation of Florida's success, I am focused on making the Sunshine State the best place for businesses to grow so that entrepreneurs like you can succeed and continue adding private-sector jobs to Florida's economy.

Opportunities are growing for Florida families to pursue the American dream. With the lowest unemployment rate since September 2008, we remain focused on creating jobs for Florida families, and our policies to create opportunities across the state are working. While Florida's unemployment rate remains below the national average for the fourth consecutive month, we will continue working tirelessly to continue the long-term trend of decreasing unemployment throughout the Sunshine State. My top priority is making sure Florida families can pursue their dreams by getting a great job and having access to a quality education.

Your efforts, along with the Sunshine State's economic turnaround, are making Florida the best place in the nation to live, work, and raise a family. I have my best wishes for your company's continued success.

Sincerely,

Rick Scott

Governor